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Project Abstract: 
The Wildlife Resources Team (WRT), a section of the Yellowstone Center for Resources 
at Yellowstone National Park (YNP), has developed a wide array of partnerships to 
achieve the broad array of wildlife research and monitoring activities necessary at 
YNP. As part of these collaborative efforts, WRT has developed a collaborative program 
with Dr. Robert Garrott at the Department of Ecology, Montana State University (MSU) 
for the purpose of ungulate habitat and population monitoring at YNP.  Ungulate 
monitoring activities that employees may participate in include wolf-ungulates 
dynamics in central Yellowstone; mapping of bison trails in central Yellowstone; 
collection and processing of snow urine samples; monitoring wildlife responses to 
motorized winter recreation; monitoring snow pack characteristics; ungulate counts and 
classifications; monitoring of radio-collared elk on the northern range; monitoring of 
radio-collared pronghorn on the northern range; collection of fecal pellets from 
bighorn sheep for lungworm monitoring; carcass surveys; and data entry and analyses. 
NPS cooperators may also participate in analyses of data regarding ungulates.   

Outcomes with Completion Dates: 
Annual and Final Reports of collaborative ungulate monitoring activities. All data 
collected by the student employee(s), and any analyses or reports based on the data, 
will be delivered to Dr. P.J. White, Yellowstone Center for Resources. Copies of 
digital databases and analyses created during this project will be provided to 
Yellowstone National Park personnel in Microsoft Excel or Access for their storage and 
use.  The text, figures, and tables of reports will be submitted on diskette in Word 
format. 
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